

## **CLHO Health Promotion and Prevention Committee Agenda & Minutes**

May 2, 2024 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome, Introductions (as needed) and roll call	Quorum is 50% +1 of committee membership	Roll Call was taken.	Elisabeth Maxwell & Hannah Woods
Review of minutes	Review	The April minutes were approved.	Elisabeth & Hannah
Garrett Lee Smith Grant Update	Update	Taylor Chambers presented an overview of the Garrett Lee Smith (GLS) grant, and the funding cycle for states and tribes. This is a competitive grant application that would fund \$735,000 annually for five years beginning on September 30 <sup>th</sup> , 2024. The grant addresses suicide prevention for ages 10-24.  The current three counties (Deschutes, Lane and Multnomah) will be funded for years 1 & 2. In years 3 – 5 there will be a new cohort of counties that will be selected through a competitive request for proposal process with AOCMHP and CLHO. The counties are funded through program element 60 that includes suicide treatment and prevention services.  The competitive process does not allow time this year, but hopefully the renewal strategies will be available to counties in the next round of funding opportunities. A needs assessment will be needed for the competitive cycle	Taylor Chambers & Catherine Bennett
Opioid Proposed	Discussion	for the competitive cycle.  Wes Rivers with Alcohol & Drug Policy Commission	Wes Rivers,
Settlement Funds	Discussion	(ADPC) provided an overview of the prevention recommendation from the Opioid Settlement	Tim Noe, Lisa Shields,



Conference of Local Health Officials

Prevention, Treatment, and Recovery Board (OSPTRB). The board had set aside 30% of the funds for the tribes and then another \$13.7 million for prevention. The ADPC presented an overview of the prevention proposals and the need to set up a process to expedite getting the one-time funding out to the counties. The counties will see \$9.5 million for their share.

Courtney
Fultineer,
Amanda
Cue, Tatiana
Dierwechter

There will be \$13,706,00 for the following:

- \$9.5 million to the counties for prevention capacity
- \$3.76 million for culturally and linguistically specific/responsive community-based organizations (CBO's)
- \$450,000 will go to develop a certified workforce

The \$9.5 million one-time funding would be available to the counties for flexible capacity spending for primary prevention, recognizing the fund limitations for limited duration positions.

OHA would engage with CLHO, non-LPHA grantees, and other partners to determine how the funds would be distributed to counties and partners.

The \$3.76 million will be used by CBO's for culturally specific prevention and evidence-based strategies to reduce health disparities. OHA would engage with CBOs and other partners to determine how the funds would be distributed to counties and partners.

The last pot of funds (\$450,000) would support a credentialed workforce through 100 additional certified prevention specialist (CPC) training and certification spots. The money would support credentialling and training for professionals with 2 cohorts per year for CBO's and counties.



Conference of Local Health Officials

Gwyn asked about the allocation to ADPEP and if the funds were flexible to increase capacity related work and not just for people. Wes confirmed that the funding parameters were broad enough to include flexible ways to include capacity.

Jamie is concerned about sustainability with onetime funding and FTE's. Wes said that this is a shared concern and there will be an effort made to create additional investment over time with potential allotments in the future.

Sarah Lochner said there is a shared concern about future funding opportunities and asked that we did not work in a fear mindset when determining where the additional funding would come for future work. CLHO will be working with legislators and other parties to continue funding in the future. A question was asked about time frame of funds and if they could be rolled over. Wes said they are waiting on clarification and direction from the board on rollover funding options but believes there will be flexibility with the funds. Hannah asked if there will be prioritization for counties that do not have a CPS to cover their existing staff? Wes will bring to the prevention subcommittee and OHA to support this ask.

It was determined that this was an information sharing item today, however Courtney Fultineer is hoping to put together an ad hoc committee from to determine the allocation and formulas logistics. The committee would meet regularly in May and June. Please contact Courtney if you interested in serving on the committee. Tatiana said it is premature to know when the funding will be dispersed to the counties, but work is continuing to make determinations.

Sarah Lochner said that county administrators received a request for letters of support from the



## Conference of Local Health Officials

	board. They will need to be in by Monday, May 6 <sup>th</sup> for the May 8 <sup>th</sup> meeting. An example of a letter of support will be sent out to CLHO HPP members.	
Human Interest Stories	Sarah Lochner requested that counties share human interest stories about addiction, primary prevention, communicable disease, and workforce that will enhance data presentations for legislators. She recommended keeping an ear out for positive human narratives to be featured on the CLHO web pages, legislative advocacy and one pager, with permission and release from the clients.	Sarah Lochner
Next Meeting 6/6/2024		